
 
 

 
13 June 2024 

 
Fire on Lower Compton landfill site extinguished 
 
The fire on the Lower Compton landfill has been extinguished and the site is again open for 
normal business.  
 
On Tuesday 11th June the Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service handed back 
control of the site to Hills Waste Solutions’ employees, who continued to apply inert material 
to the affected area. The Environment Agency attended the Lower Compton landfill site on 
Wednesday 12th June and were satisfied with the measures undertaken and plans to 
continue precautionary on-site monitoring. 

 
Mike Hill, Chief Executive of The Hills Group said: “I would like to thank both the 
Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service for their quick response and in particular 
our employees, who worked tirelessly during the incident to ensure the fire was under 
control as quickly as possible.” 

 
No personal injury or damage to property has resulted from the incident. The cause of the 
fire has not been established and investigations into this will continue. 

 

 
ENDS 
 
Notes to editors: 
Hills Waste Solutions offers a range of specialist waste management and recycling services to both the public 
and private sector. It is a dynamic regional business which, while centred on Wiltshire, has stretched its 
boundaries into neighbouring areas to become one of the region’s largest providers of waste solutions.  Hills 
Waste Solutions is a wholly owned subsidiary of The Hills Group Limited, a privately owned family company 
established in 1900.  
www.hills-waste.co.uk 
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X: @HillsWaste       
Facebook: @HillsWasteSolutions       
LinkedIn: Hills Waste Solutions Limited 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Hills Group Limited 

Wiltshire House, County Park Business Centre, Shrivenham Road, Swindon SN1 2NR 
www.hills-group.co.uk Registered in England and Wales 1478385 


